High Commission of India
Brunei Darussalam
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Resumption of Chartered Flights from Brunei to India

The High Commission of India is pleased to announce that after the removal of travel restrictions from/to
India by the Brunei Government, High Commission proposes to operate the next chartered flight No. BI-

4111 by Royal Brunei Airlines (RB) from Brunei to Coimbatore on Monday 15 November, 2021.

2. Tickets for the flight will be issued by RBA next week between 0930-1230 hours at the High Commission
of India, at Baitussyifaa, Simpang 40-22, Jalan Sungai Akar, Bandar Seri Begawan, Brunei Darussalam. The
date and time would be conveyed soon.

3. The total cost of airfare, medical kit and airport tax is B$ 645/-(Payable in cash only). All are requested to
bring the exact amount, their passports in original along with one photocopy.

4. Mandatory Pre-Departure COVID-19 Test: All passengers are mandatorily required to undergo RT-PCR
(COVID-19) test to be done in Brunei itself upto 72 hours before the flight on payment basis at RIPAS
Hospital Sports Centre or Berakas Health Centre. The Passengers should carry negative RT-PCR test report
at the airport, which will be checked before boarding. It may be noted that only those passengers who
have negative RT-PCR report, will be given boarding passes. The negative RT-PCR test report will also be
checked at the airport in India, after which they will be permitted to travel onwards to their hometowns
directly from the airport based on the negative report.

5. Passengers may kindly note that once they have procured their tickets, they would be required to
obtain Exit Permit from the immigration officials, Brunei Darussalam. In case of Re-entry, they would need
to obtain the necessary approvals from PMO, Government of Brunei Darussalam. All are requested to
check the latest guidelines issued by the Government of Brunei Darussalam.

6. All passengers are required to register their personal details on Air Suvidha
link: https://www.newdelhiairport.in/airsuvidha/apho-registration, 72 hours before the departure of the
flight and upload their negative test report. All passengers are required to bring copy of the Air Suvidha

registration paper (Physical/Electronic) at the Brunei Airport).

7. All are required to mandatorily generate TN e-Pass from the Weblink -https://tnepass.tnega.org/(please
bring copy of TN e-Pass (Physical/Electronic) with them at the Brunei Airport).

8. All passengers are required to download ArogyaSetu App upon their arrival in India.

9. Printout of all the above online registered documents(TN e-Pass, Air Suvidha & negative report of
COVID-19 RT-PCR test) will be checked at the Brunei airport along with the ticket and passport before
boarding the flight. Additionally, Exit Permit/Re-Entry permission will also be checked by RBA before
issuing of Boarding Pass.

10. All passengers should also give an undertaking on the portal or otherwise to Ministry of Civil Aviation,
Government of India, through concerned airlines before they are allowed to undertake the journey that
they would abide by the decision of the appropriate government authority to undergo home quarantine/
self-health monitoring, as warranted.

11. Since, check-in will start at 0630 hrs on 15 November, 2021 at the Brunei Airport, all are requested to
be at the airport at least 3 hours before the flight to check in their baggage.
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